
Regular Board
April 14, 2025
President Kniseley called the meeting to order at 5:40pm.
Pledge of Allegiance
Present: Joe Kniseley, Justin Beaman, Bob Hulett, Sheryl Narva, Cathy Rose, Steve Roseth, Julie White, Attorney Mark Radcliffe, Adam Bush, Shane Rose, and Tammy Weisman.
Absent: None
Zoning Committee Members Present: Daryl Boe, Brian Beaman and Aaron Cleasby, Absent: Greg Kessel and Derrick White
Visitors: Timothy J Haroldson, Sue Haroldson and Luke Deutschlander; owners of property located at 241 Main Street, Taylor Suites, Sgt Bartlett; Jackson County Sheriff’s; Eric Lofgren and Brandon Lofgren

Minutes: S Narva made a motion to approve all minutes as received, 2nd B Hulett, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Visitor Business/Attorney Radcliffe:  Public Hearing Follow-Up – Attorney Radcliffe recommended that the board go look at the property to see where it sits and ask will it work better to operate as a residential property or a commercial property with a conditional use.  J Kniseley indicated there was a lot of information presented and that we need to review and think about the information provided and what is best for Taylor.
C Rose inquired if it is classified as residential or multi-family, can you limit the stay?  Attorney Radcliffe indicated if re-zoned no stipulations can be issued.  With a Conditional Use Permit you can stipulate conditions.
J Beaman asked Mr Haroldson and Mr Deutschlander if they also check the sex offender registry when vetting applicants since there are also stipulations within our ordinances that must be followed.  Mr Deutschlander indicated that they do check this registry.  Attorney Radcliffe indicated that it is on the owners to ensure that they are within the guidelines in the ordinances.
S Narva asked Mr Haroldson and Mr Deutschlander how do we set something up to come look at the property?  Both indicated that you call 715-579-3554 or 715-828-5373 to set up an appointment.
Mr Deutschlander indicated that we would consider adding a second level, to have more units available.
D Boe asked if we rezone to Residential or approve the CUP and problems start do we have authorization to revoke?  Attorney Radcliffe indicated that if Conditional Use we do have the authority to revoke, however if rezoned you would not.  If problems arise if rezoned to residential, we would fall back on the Public Nuisance Ordinance.
After additional discussion, it was determined that no action will be taken tonight and will be included on the May Agenda for Discussion/Action then.
Zoning Committee members and Mr & Mrs Haroldson and Mr Deutschlander were dismissed at this time.
Eric & Brandon Lofgren were present to discuss their offer to purchase the two open parcels located in the Northwoods Addition for $15,000 and to have it re-zoned to agriculture.  J Kniseley indicated that using Beacon, which is the program the County is now using, these parcels equal 5.17 acres.  Take out the unusable acres, the waterway, it would be approximately 3.5 acres.  B Lofgren indicated that it was originally earmarked as a housing development and there is potential for housing.  They have reached out to Jackson County Land Conservation, and they may be able to reestablish where the waterway goes. There is no timeline currently, it could be 1 – 2 years out, a lot depends on interest rates, etc.  If they decide to go with housing, it will be conventional use wells and septic. J Kniseley inquired if there is really a need to re-zone if it is reseeded with a cover crop?  E Lofgren said if they seed with rye and/or wheat there may be dust issues.
E Lofgren inquired if the Village would create entrance? J Kniseley indicated we would have to review our ordinances to see what is stated regarding new roads/streets within the Village.
J Kniseley thanked B Lofgren and E Lofgren for their input, and we will let them know what is decided later in the meeting or if it will be decided at the next board meeting.  
Officers Report – March patrol log was provided.  There was vandalism at the park dug outs and announcer’s stand.  A Bush reported that he looked back approximately one month on the cameras and did not find anything, Sgt. Bartlett indicated we will continue to investigate and will keep the Village posted.  J Beaman inquired about the Flock Camara that was installed on Highway 95 by Badger Road.  Sgt. Bartlett indicated that there have been a few of these installed in Jackson County and that several other counties and cities have used them for several years.  These cameras assist the Sheriff’s department in identifying the directions/routes that may have been taken during current investigations.  
[bookmark: _Hlk166758785]Karen Kling-Library Director: Shane Rose on behalf of K Kling shared the following:
· Things are going well at the library.  We had 134 visits to the library last month.  We had 9 new patrons sign up for a library card since our last meeting.
· On April 8th – 10th I attended the Boot Camp for new Library Directors put on by WI Dept of Public Instruction held in Marshfield.  It was very informative about administrative duties, programming, events and I was able to network with other new directors from across the state.
· I continue to participate in training visits with Winding Rivers Library System (WRLS).  The training schedule ends next month.
· I also attended a one-day event led by CCBC; they are connected with UW Madison and talk about top picks for children’s books and youth books for the year.
· I did put in an order for an outdoor locker as I mentioned last time, so people can have books checked out and left after hours for them to pick up.
· We are having a coloring contest for this month and Easter, and I am seeing more kids in the library after school.
· We received some donations for our discarded books at the “book sale” on voting day.  The library is also planning to show the movie Ordinary Angels in the library on Sunday, May 4th.
· Barb continues to be a great help on the days she is here.
Maintenance Report: Adam Bush reported the following:
· [bookmark: _Hlk184805332]Wastewater Treatment Facility WPDES Permit Application – The Individual Phosphorus Variance Application (IPV) and Phosphorus Management Plan (PMP) that was submitted to the WI DNR on February 28th was reviewed by the WI DNR and some minor changes are required by SEH.
· Non-Compliant Safety Items at Lift Station – The chemical containment, eye wash station and splash curtains options that were submitted to the WI DNR were OK except for the eye wash station.  The eye wash station must include a drench hose so that the whole body can be “washed” versus just the eyes.
· Struck & Irwin will be here this week to review the current bid and look at the spots on 4th Street.
· The batting cage behind the bus barn has been taken down.
· We need to change the oil on one lawn mower and then they are all ready to go.
· The ball diamond fences at the parks need to be looked over.
· Continue to change out meters and perform cross-connections
Park & Rec: J Beaman reported that the double batting cage has been delivered. Next step is to mark where we want to install the new batting cage.  J Beaman inquired if it would be possible to meet with somebody to identify where the water main runs at the park.   J Kniseley indicated that B Hulett and himself would be able to help with that.  J Beaman indicated that he will be around on Thursday & Friday this week and will reach out later to see when we can meet.
J Kniseley indicated as mentioned previously there was vandalism at the park.  A Bush reported that the walls have a coating of primer and paint.  The floor is still left to paint.
J Kniseley asked the Trustees to consider making River Front Park an available ATV/UTV Park and Ride. J White inquired about where they will be parking/unloading?  J Beaman inquired about adding a section of prairie grass and/or wildflowers to help eliminate the amount of mowing required at the park?  J Beaman indicated that we could reach out to the WI DNR to see if there is a conservatory mix that they would recommend or have for purchase. Other areas within the Village were discussed as a location for the ATV/UTV Park and Ride. J Kniseley indicated that at this time he would like the Trustees to consider the options, and we will have further discussion and action at the May board meeting. T Weisman suggested that topography layouts be brought to the May board meeting providing visuals of how the options considered would be laid out.
Personnel – None
Finance – Landfill CD matured on March 29th, and we were able to roll that into a 9-Month CD at 4.25%. A new checking account was opened at Security Financial to act as a clearing account only for payments that are posted in “Front Desk” in the new software.  There will be no deposits or checks written from this account, it will only be used to post payments and then transfer to the appropriate checking account.
Zoning Committee – See Above.
Ordinance Committee – J Kniseley indicated that the Ordinance Committee will be doing a drive around the week after clean-up days.
Public Services – None
Utility Committee – None
Clerk’s Report: T Weisman & S Rose reported the following:
· UBHub Software Update – T Weisman reported that we are currently reviewing and updating settings as needed.  A mock utility billing and a mock payroll need to be run for testing purposes.  April utility billing will be completed this week, so we should be able to run the mock billing with that data.  Once all the HR settings are updated, we will be able to run the mock payroll.  I am inputting information in the HR HUB and have been unable to find the W-4, WT-4 & I-9 Forms for the board members. Please complete the forms provided and return them to the office as soon as possible.
· Public Service Commission (PSC) – Conventional Rate Case – T Weisman reported that the PSC has made their final decision, and the new rates will be in effect for the May billing.  
· Late Fees – T Weisman reported that we are still working on the incorrect late fees that were accessed in past years.  It is a time-consuming project, and we keep trudging along whenever possible.

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s Report was provided to the board. C Rose made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented, 2nd J White, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Approval of Bills to Pay: General Fund $18,889.77 and Water $1,417.83 and Sewer $5,584.29.  J Beaman made a motion to approve all unpaid bills, and all other bills received with a due date before the next scheduled board meeting, 2nd C Rose, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Unfinished Business:
Jackson County UW Extension Program Update – T Weisman indicated that they should have received a mailing that shared the ideas from the UW Extension program presentation regarding apparel and swag items and they were also included in your board packets. T Weisman shared a logo idea using the “Where farming, mining, business, recreation, and living come together!” or “An Old Fashioned, Friendly Place”.  After discussion, it was determined we will go forward with using the “Where farming, mining, business, recreation and living come together!” and we will work with Edge Graphics to complete a website where people can order Village of Taylor apparel such as t-shirts, sweatshirts, pint glasses, yard signs, etc. More information will be presented at the next board meeting.
Jackson County’s 7 Rivers Alliance – J Kniseley reported that no new meetings have been scheduled.
Ordinance Updates – T Weisman reported that ordinance updates will be worked on when opportunity arises.  Items required for the new software through gWorks will have top priority.
Northwoods Addition Realtors –J Kniseley inquired if there were any questions or concerns regarding the offer to purchase the 5.17 acres of open property received from Lofgrens?  After discussion, motion was made by S Narva to accept the offer to purchase, leaving zoned as R-1 Residential, from the Lofgrens in the amount of $15,000 less the $12,166.55, Greenleaf Sales Order# 204, for work put into clearing these open parcels, net to the Village $2,833.45, 2nd C rose, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
J Kniseley indicated that in your board packet was the email received from Dale Ann Bohac from Caldwell Banker regarding the cost to list the 4 residential lots on Elm Lane and the open property lots. J Kniseley indicated that we no longer need to list the open property lots, however should we go forward with Caldwell Banker as the listing agent to sell the 4 residential lots on Elm Lane?  After discussion, we will move forward with Caldwell Banker as our listing agent to sell the 4 empty lots remaining on Elm Lane.
James Reedy/Downed Oak Trees on Taylor Road – A Bush reported that he contacted Mr Reedy about loading up the downed trees on a trailer, so he could cut them up elsewhere.  Mr Reedy wanted to cut them up where they were located since he does not have a trailer.  A Bush told Mr Reedy that he would need to sign a waiver if cutting up on Village property.  Mr Reedy has not called back. T Weisman will need to follow-up with Brian Christ our insurance representative to see if a waiver is possible.
Land Acquisition from Daryl Boe – J Kniseley indicated that included in your board packet is a copy of the thank you letter to Daryl & Kathy Boe for the donation of the land required to have the lift station all on village owned property.  Fair Market Value from our Assessor was $3,000.
New Business:
Josh Knutson Building Permit to Replace Electrical & Move Meter at 130 Church Street – A motion was made by C Rose to approve Building Permit submitted by Josh Knutson for 130 Church Street; 2nd B Hulett, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Adjourn – J White made a motion to adjourn at 7:03pm, 2nd J Beaman, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted,
Tammy Weisman
Clerk/Treasurer
April 15, 2025
